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             ICC TO ENFORCE NEW SAFETY TOWING LAW JULY 1
The Illinois Commerce Commission announced today that ICC Transportation Police will begin enforcing the new Illinois Commercial Safety Towing Law on July 1, the effective date of the law.   The new law establishes stronger protections for those whose vehicles are towed from private or public property or from any location when they have become damaged or disabled.

The Safety Towing Law applies to those towing companies conducting tows of damaged or disabled vehicles in Cook, DuPage, Kane, Will and Winnebago counties.  On September 1, 2008, any damaged or disabled vehicles towed in McHenry County will also be covered by the law. 
Prior to a tow, the company must provide the customer with a written disclosure of the business name and address, the address where the vehicle will be towed and a reliable telephone number of the business relocating the vehicle.  The company also must:
·  Advise a customer, before towing, the price of all services;

·  Provide, upon request of the customer, an invoice itemizing all charges, as well as any damage to the vehicle upon its receipt and return;

· Return the vehicle, upon customer request, during business hours, after prompt payment of all reasonable fees;
· Accept payment of all charges in cash or major credit card; and 

· Provide, upon customer demand, proof of the existence of mandatory insurance, insuring against all risks associated with the transportation and storage of the vehicle.

If the owner of the vehicle is incapacitated, incompetent, or otherwise unable to knowingly accept receipt of the disclosure, the commercial vehicle safety relocator shall provide a completed copy of the disclosure form to local law enforcement and, if known, vehicle owner or operator’s automobile insurance company.
If the commercial vehicle safety relocator fails to comply with the requirements of the law, the tower will be prohibited from seeking compensation from the vehicle owner or operator and any contracts entered into by the commercial vehicle safety relocator and vehicle owner or operator will be unenforceable.

(more)

Commercial vehicle safety relocation towing companies that plan to tow damaged or 
disabled vehicles removals within six counties, must register with the ICC.  Pre and post towing disclosure forms, and complaint forms which have been approved by the Commission, are available on the ICC website, at www.icc.illinois.gov.  

 Letters have been mailed out to Illinois towing companies, outlining the requirements of the new law.  Details about the registration process and accompanying fees will be mailed out in the next few months.

Vehicle owners or commercial vehicle safety relocators who have questions concerning the requirements of the new law, may contact the ICC Transportation police at (847)294-4326 or by mail at 477 South River Road, Des  Plaines, Il   60016.
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